
 

 

	
	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	76	calls	in	July.					
• We	are	still	waiting	on	guidance	from	insurance	as	to	next	steps	with	T57.	
• I	have	provided	each	of	you	with	a	draft	copy	of	the	T57	AAR.		Please	let	me	know	by	Monday	

morning	if	you	have	any	questions	and	I	will	send	it	to	the	department.			
• All	equipment	was	removed	from	T57,	only	a	few	items	were	damaged,	and	will	be	included	in	the	

claim.	
• We	have	hired	Nick	Long	as	our	new	B-shift	Lieutenant.	He	starts	on	the	23rd.		

	
Wildland/Mitigation: 

• Mitigation	work	continues	and	new	jobs	are	being	secured	at	about	the	same	pace	as	they	are	
being	completed.			

• County	mitigation	work	around	the	cell	tower	and	water	tank	on	the	north	side	of	Dory	Hill	is	
under	way.	

• B56	is	in	Northern	California.		Just	started	their	4th	roll,	If	we	can	keep	the	truck	staffed	they	have	
stated	they	would	like	to	keep	it	until	the	snow	flies.			

• All	fire	restrictions	were	dropped	at	midnight	last	night.			
• I	am	working	on	the	county	mitigation	funds	request	for	next	year.		It	is	due	at	the	end	of	the	

month.	
	

Administration:		
• We	just	completed	the	onboarding	of	10	new	volunteers.	5	in	district	1@4s,	2@1s,	1@5s,	1@7,	

and	5	shift	Volunteers.	
• Lots	of	deployment	billing	is	happening.	
• Audit	is	done,	signed,	and	submitted	to	the	state.	
• Employees	would	like	to	thank	the	BOD	for	the	temporary	pay	increase.			
• Open	house	was	great	people	were	very	excited	to	be	able	to	go	to	the	top	of	Dutch	Peak.			
• Community	CPR	class	had	12	attendees,	we	are	planning	on	doing	more	of	these.		We	recruited	

one	of	our	new	in	district	volunteers	at	this	event.	
• Hogback	Distillery	motorcycle	rally	stopped	at	station	5.		Firefighters	and	the	TVFF	worked	the	

Poker	Run.		We	also	recruited	2	of	our	new	in	district	volunteers	at	this	event.				
• We	will	be	having	a	spaghetti	dinner	and	all	hands	meeting	here	on	the	September	27th	at	18:00	

and	a	catered	holiday	party	here	on	December	2nd.			
	
Training:		

• Majority	of	time	has	been	spent	developing	the	new	driver	operator	program.		
• Training	room	has	been	moved	to	3,	TVs	will	be	on	their	way	soon.			
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